
 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 2016 

3 August 
Tasmania Tour Info Night, 

5:30—6:30 pm 

17 August Student free day 

22-26 August Tasmania Tour 

2 September Debutante Ball, 6:00-11:00pm 

5 September Year 7 2017 Info Night,  

6:30-8:00pm 

7 September Japan Tour departs, 3:30pm 

12-16 September School Production 

16 September Last day of Term 3 

Please note: all dates and times are subject to change 

Principal’s Report 

Welcome back to Term 3! I trust that everyone 

enjoyed the mid-winter break and is ready for 

what promises to be a busy term. 

Over the past few weeks there have been some 

minor staff changes. We have farewelled John 

Plucinski to retirement after 34 years in public 

education. We welcome back Shannon Sargeant 

from family leave, Claire Gilder to the 

Mathematics and Science Department and Clare 

Raynor into the Outdoor Education Teacher role. 

Camps and events 

Central Australia Tour 

Welcome back to the Central Australia travellers 

and thank you to all the students and staff 

involved in making the trip so successful and 

memorable. 

Junior School Music Camp 

I had the pleasure of visiting the Junior School 

Music Camp held in Healesville during week one 

of this term. This camp focused on intensive band 

rehearsal for the junior ensembles in preparation 

for upcoming state competitions. The camp was 

well attended and culminated in a mini concert for 

parents, families and friends on the final 

afternoon.  The College would like to 

acknowledge the support of all families and 

students involved as well as the work of Mr Tim 

Veevers and the Instrumental Music team. Their 

commitment and effort is “instrumental” to the 

success of the program. 

We also wish the Senior Music students all the 

very best for their upcoming tour to Geelong.  
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Girls Learning to Lead Leadership Program 

During the term break, three of our students were invited to participate in a “Girls’ Leadership 

Program” facilitated by the Girl Guides Association of Victoria. This program was being trialled 

in the area and is looking to expand. Hannah Ray, Abbey Rice and Hannah Smith all represented 

the College and reported that they enjoyed the experience, opportunity to make new friends and 

access to different speakers. Well done to all three of our young female leaders!! 

 

Year 10 Formal 

I had the pleasure of attending the annual Year 10 Formal held at Chateau Wyuna last week. The 

event, organised and supported by the Middle School Team and led by Mrs Sue Hancock was a 

wonderful success. Attendance was high; the students looked wonderful and relished the 

opportunity to dress up in formal attire. A great night was had by all!! 

 

 



 

Curriculum Day 

Planning is well underway for transition to the new Victorian Curriculum in 2017. Teachers have 

been working in teams to audit, document and plan units of work in readiness for next year. In 

order to support this work, the College has scheduled a curriculum day for Wednesday August 17. 

Wednesday, August 17, will be a pupil free day.   No students will be required at school on 

this day. 

Lilydale Lakeside Technical School (Yarra Ranges Tech) 

Our College is involved in an exciting project for the region which will see the establishment of a 

Yarra Ranges Tech School, at Box Hill Institute, servicing twenty local schools with education 

programs focused on connecting students to their futures.  Due to open in 2017, the learning centre 

is one of ten which are part of the Victorian Government’s $128 million Tech School initiative.  

Over 11,000 local students will have access to high tech learning at Yarra Ranges cutting edge 

Tech School, a shared learning centre being established by a partnership of local schools, industry 

partners, higher education providers and other stakeholders in the region. 

Over the last year, I along with other local secondary principals and leaders from Box Hill 

Institute, Yarra Ranges Council and other local leaders have been collaborating on developing the 

shared learning centre. 

The Tech School will provide innovative Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM) 
based learning and 21st Century skills using leading edge technology.  It will offer students crucial 
insights into employment skills and pathways into higher education and training. The Tech School 
will expose our teachers and students to critical and creative thinking and practical problem 
solving, in an innovative learning environment. 

The partnership approach between education, industry and government will ensure the education 
program is linked to high growth and emerging industries, equipping students with the skills they 
will need for future jobs.  

Subject Selection 2017 

Term 3 is a very busy time in terms of subject selections and career planning for our senior and 

middle school students. Information sessions and appointments are being scheduled with all 

students, in order to assist students and families with decision making in this area. Please do not 

hesitate to contact your child’s relevant Learning Leader if you have any questions or queries 

regarding the subject selection process. 

Best wishes to everyone for the term!! 

Rosina Fotia 

Principal 

 

 



 

Hedgend Maze Visit 



 

Hedgend Maze Visit continued... 



 

Take the Lead 
Girls in Leadership Program 

On Sunday, 10th July, Hannah Ray, Abbey Rice and I were invited to the 

‘Take the Lead’ program run by the Girl Guides. The program was 

designed to provide girls with grounding in communication, leadership 

and problem solving skills. In total, five girls from the district arrived at 

this event along with the Girl Scouts. It was a great day full of games, 

laughs and lessons in leadership. Through this, we got to know one 

another better. We spoke about the importance of networks and their 

impacts on our social lives. We all enjoyed ourselves throughout the 

day. It was a great day.  

Hannah Smith, Year 9 

 

On 10th July, we went to the ‘Take The Lead’ development day at the 

Mooroolbark Girl Guide Centre to represent LHC.  It was run by young 

women. On the day, we looked at how to communicate better with 

others and how to problem solve. We also learnt about different 

networks people have within their communities. After we learnt about 

different sorts of leadership qualities, we used our knowledge and put 

that into games and activities. The day was very long but we learnt 

some new things. We met some other girls from Mooroolbark College 

and Billanook. Overall it was a good and educational day.  

Hannah Ray & Abbey Rice, Year 8 



 

Amazing Race 



 

Amazing Race continued... 



 

Languages Cultural Day 
 

 Tuesday 9 August 

 All Year 7 & 8 students 

 Middle School Language students 

 

Indonesian Theme: 

Indonesian Independence 

Mr Moningka has organised a range of cultural activities relating to Indonesian 

Independence Day celebrated on 17th August. 

 

Japanese Theme: 

Hobbies & Interests 

Mrs Barrett has organised a range of traditional and modern cultural activities, 

such as Calligraphy, Sumo, Kendo, Karaoke, Cooking & Manga. 

 

Kerry Barrett 

Languages Co-ordinator 



 

Tree Planting Day 



 

Athletics Update 
Due to the Athletics Carnival washout, the remainder of the Athletics events will be 
held during: 

ATHLETICS WEEK – August 8–11, in conjunction with the start of the Rio 
Olympics. 

Events will be held as per the list below. 

Reminders will be on the Daily News and lists will be posted on the new Sport 
Noticeboard outside the Library. 

Monday August 8 

Javelin 

Female  U21 

Female/Male U14, U15, U16 

Shotput 

Male U16, Female U14 

Female/Male U17, U21 

Discus 

Female U17 

Female/Male U13, U14, U21 

Tuesday August 9 

Long Jump 

Female/Male U15, U 16, U17 

Triple Jump 

Female/Male U13, U14, U15 

Female U16 

Wednesday August 10 

High Jump 

Female/Male U13, Male U17, U21 

Thursday August 11 

200m U14–U21 

400m U13–U21 

  

Remember that points w ill be awarded to all participants, going towards 
Age Group Champions as well as House points. 

House Group of the Year is still up for grabs! 



 



 



 



 

For Sale —  

Musical Instrument 

Viola 

$750 o.n.o. 
 

Autik Viola 14.5" with bow and case in 
excellent condition. 

Contact Patricia on 0478 051 940 or 
email pattitownshend27@gmail.com  


